Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

April 28, 2020
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on April 28, 2020 at the Lake Eden Recreation at 5:00PM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea, Clayton Whittemore, Hannah Thomas, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.  
Ricky opened the meeting at 5:00PM.  The purpose of this meeting was to conduct a follow up interview with Beach Manager applicant, Hannah Thomas and inspect the grounds, discuss work to be done and tent site locations.  Hannah arrived at 5:30PM.
Work to be done:  All accompanied the Selectboard as they inspected and discussed the damage from the October storm:  road material, mulch around playground equipment, stone around new building, ground clean up, beach area clean up.  This work will be performed by the highway department with assistance from the manager.  Tent site locations were inspected.  Locations will be repositioned with two sites moving to the hill behind the shelters by the brook.  Split rail fence will be placed to separate tent sites from fishing/play areas.  Rules will be adjusted on vehicle parking at tent sites.  Seasonal sites were inspected with discussion about:  unrented sites, regulating arrival of seasonal RV’s to alleviate problems with access to adjoining sites, if difficult access sites not rented using them as tent sites throughout the season.  All seasonal and tent sites will have corner markers installed. 

Electric: Work order and deposit check are being sent out to VEC.  Ricky noted VEC has it on their schedule and will be working with Matt Grant to upgrade the transformer.

Water:  Highway will start work next week trying to locate the leak in the water line.    Tracey spoke to the Selectboard of her review of water test files at the town office.  She noted that the last repeat tests taken in October, after all campers had left, all passed.  This raised questions on whether or not there is a leak in the line, or if a flow valve had been stuck open allowing backflow into the line.  Testing of the drinking water was discussed.  State has been informed of the delayed opening and will adjust our testing schedule accordingly.  Plumbing Solutions provided a quote to provide the monthly drinking water testing at $150 per test.  The Selectboard asked Tracey if she would be willing to continue to take the monthly drinking water tests for this season, training her replacement to take over the task next year.  Tracey agreed. Plumbing Solutions rate to provide annual water maintenance would be the same as last year.  They would require an additional $300 to chlorinate the well.   The Selectboard requested Plumbing Solutions be contacted on their availability to be onsite Wednesday, May 6th to assist with work on the water system and begin the annual maintenance.
Lifeguard:  Virginia McLean called the town office to recommend Jordyn Wood.

Swim Lessons:  Teach America to swim offered lessons at another site or keeping the deposit for next year in the event LERA is unable to open due to COVID-19.  This decision will be made at a later date.
Spring Lottery & Reservations:  Candy has contacted anyone with reservations for camping or use of the shelters to notify them of the delayed opening and offer a refund or reschedule.  Current COVID-19 restrictions do not allow anyone to take reservations at this time.  For this year only, it was decided that anyone wishing to cancel reservations be offered a full refund or reschedule.  The spring lottery will be scheduled when this restriction is lifted.
Seasonal Campers:  The Selectboard discussed the possibility of allowing seasonals with reserved sites from the fall lottery entry on May 25th providing all site work is completed, water issues have been corrected and if current COVID-19 guidelines for campgrounds remains or improves.  This decision will be made at a later date.

Beach Manager:  After doing the walk through with the Selectboard, looking over the facilities and seeing what was involved for maintenance, Hannah was asked if she was still interested in the Manager position.  Hannah stated she was.  Barbara made the motion to hire Hannah Thomas as manager of LERA for the summer season with the pay and responsibilities as listed in the job description agreement to be signed at the May 12th Selectboard meeting.  Clayton seconded the motion.  Approved.  Hannah will be onsite on May 8th to assist with maintenance.  

Special meeting adjourned at 6:40PM.

Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Interim Town Administrative Assistant
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